
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

September 2, 2015 

TO:  Members of the Mid-Valley Executive Advisory Board 

FROM: Carla Cumblad, Executive Director 

RE: Dismissal of Amended Complaint filed by Linda Huguet against Mid-Valley and 

Carla Cumblad, Executive Director 

 

On August 1, 2013, Linda Huguet filed a three-count complaint against Mid-Valley and Carla 

Cumblad, Executive Director, for constructive discharge, breach of contract and a Section 1983 

claim alleging a procedural due process violation.  This complaint was dismissed and Huguet 

filed an amended complaint alleging age discrimination and another procedural due process 

claim.   On February 13, 2015, the complaint was dismissed in its entirety with prejudice.   Ms. 

Huguet filed another amendment which was dismissed in its entirety by the court on August 5, 

2015. 


